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FROM THE (INTERIM) PASTOR. . .   

Bever l y  Presbyte r ian Church 121 Warren St ree t ,  Edgewater  Park ,  NJ 08010  

BEVERLY PRESS 
SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2018 

 Some years ago I was privileged to serve a congregation where one of the elders 
regularly reminded me, άWe donΩt trip over mountains, Keith; we trip over molehills.έ Dot was 
right. Often it is the attention to the little details which determine whether or not something is 
going to turn out well—or not. 
 As IΩm composing this newsletter article I can see Bob Hill diligently using a spade to 
edge the macadam of the church parking lot. ItΩs not the first time that Bob has been working 
to make the yard around our church building look good. The lawn has been mowed regularly, 
flower beds planted and tended, and the forsythia bush cut back, to name but a few of the 
άlittle thingsέ that Bob has done. 
 And Bob is certainly not alone! Don Arter and his son Seth did a bunch of tree trimming, 
as evidenced by the pile in the parking lot. Pat Dougherty became a wedding coordinator of 
sorts for the recent nuptials of Deanna Monaco and George Jones, which helped that wedding 
go more smoothly. Then, too, there are all those people who congregate at the church to 
organize and distribute foodstuffs from our pantry each month. No one who leaves the 
building with a stock of groceries would say thatΩs a little thing or inconsequential to them! 
Referencing weddings, practically everyone knows how they are supposed to go. And in 
our somewhat hyper-critical society, if something doesnΩt go according to the way it is 
supposed to, that can easily become the aspect most remembered about a wedding. ItΩs one of 
the things about which I will regularly counsel brides and grooms. (Fortunately with the recent 
wedding, I donΩt know that anything went άwrong,έ and things moved along nicely, including 
the new (to me) cord of three strands segment of the wedding service.) ItΩs the little things that 
mount up to make events enjoy a positive memory. 
 I hope and pray that as summer comes to an end (and for some that admittedly cannot 
come soon enough!), you will remember to attend to the little things—and that includes your 
involvement with our Beverly Presbyterian Church. Whatever little (and big) things you do here 
at the church will serve to make this place better and to build up its ministry. And if youΩre not 
going to be here to do it and it doesnΩt get done, the church disappoints and doesnΩt look as 
good as it could or should. But thanks be to Bob and others like him who help to make our 
church not only look better, but to function better and serve our Lord better. Remember that 
attending to the performance of even little things will serve to make this church better for you, 
for this community, and for our Lord. I am 
 

Yours in Christ, 
 

Pastor Keith Schmitt 
 

P.S. My apologies for the many sins of omission involved in this writing. I know that many of 
you do much, things both small and big, to enhance this Beverly Presbyterian Church and its 
ministry for Christ the Lord, and your name was omitted. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS  

We are in need of a couple of Sunday School teachers/substitutes. We need a middle school (4th-7th 

grade) teacher and/or a Primary (1st-3rd grade) teacher. We would also like to have a few substitutes in 

case or work, illness, or vacation. We have some awesome kids who also need an (in person) youth group 

director. Please see Sue Hill if you are interested.  

Sunday School meets every Sunday at 9:00 AM.  

The Adult Sunday School meet at 8:45 AM in the Conference Room. 

Pre-K:      Kelly Oulton 

1st-3rdGrade:    Sue Hill 

4th-7th Grade:    VACANT 

8th-12th Grade:    Don Arter 

 

Adult Class:    Debbie Bertino 

Music:     Gwen Reed 

Youth Group:    VACANT 

Sunday School Department Teachers 

SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2018 

Pulpit Flowers 
 

 

 

Each Worship Service, live floral arrangements are placed at the pulpit, dedicated in memory of ones who have passed 

on. We appreciate everyone who made dedications this year and continue the tradition every year. This helps to cut the 

cost from the churchõs revenue. Letters were sent out, indicating the date(s) in 2018 that are reserved for you if 

you dedicated in 2017. The cost is still $12 per urn. 

If you didnõt dedicate flowers before and would like to start, contact Karen Reed (kreed@trcsolutions.com or  

609-314-6673). The dates available for 2018 are 9/23, 10/7, 10/21, 11/11 and 11/25.  

Karen will collect the payment in the form of cash or check made out to the  

Beverly Presbyterian Church (write òfloweró in the memo section). 

At end of the service you may take your dedicated flowers home to enjoy. 
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BEVERLY PRESS 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

Labor Day:    Monday, September 3rd 

National Grandparents Day:   Sunday, September 9th 

Patriot Day:    Tuesday, September 11th 

Hispanic Heritage Month:   Sept. 15th - Oct. 15th 

First Day of Autumn:   Saturday, September 22nd 

 
5th ð Corey Olson 

8th ð Sean Yacona 

10th ð Jennifer Yacona 

11th ð Doug Belliveau 

13th ð Joan Kania 

15th ð Liz Buckley 

 

16th ð Tom Birch 

       Richard Albrecht 

18th ð Brenda Benbow 

24th ð Cathie Kreischer 

30th ð Edna Rainey 

Women Craft Session 

Wednesdays: Sept. 12th & 26th, and Oct. 10th & 24th 

@11:30 AM to 1PM 

Bring your craft to the Presbyterian Women Craft Sessions.  

Welcome Back BBQ 

September 9th  

In the Fellowship Hall After Service 

Hot dogs, hamburgers and refreshments are provided. 

The congregation is asked to bring side dishes and 

desserts.  

Rummage Sale 

Saturday, September 22nd  

8AM to 1PM 

Book a table to sell your used goods, or just 

come and find some lost treasures to  

purchase.  

2nd - Jim & Dee Barber [1 year] 

3rd - Tim & Kathy Sullivan [7 years] 

10th - Noel & Edna Rainey [58 years] 

 Tom & Sherry Oulton [30 years] 

20th -Chalkie & Shirley Lackraj [37 years] 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

World Communion Sunday:   Sunday, October 7th 

Reformation Sunday:    Sunday, October 28th 

Reformation Day:    Wednesday, October 31st 

Halloween:    Wednesday, October 31st 

SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2018 

2nd ð Betty Todd 

6th ð Steve Sadowski 

8th ð April Eutsey 

9th - Melissa Dallmann 

10th ð Brooke Bertino 

12th ð Alice Milke 

23rd ð Dawn Edmonds 

        Mark Dodimead 

24th - Brian Murphy 

3rd - Mike & Tara Cosden [9 years] 

10th - Paul & Barb Schellhardt [37 years] 

20th - Doug & Deanna Allen [16 years] 

       Matt & Paula Marcus [6 years] 

21st - Mason & Lauren Buckley [40 years] 

29th - Robert & Nancy Marter [35 years] 

Community Harvest Party  

 Saturday, October 20th 3PM-7PM 

Free and safe activities for children of all ages. 

Crafts, games, pumpkin painting and free food. 

There is also a Costume Contest, prizes, and 

more.  
Register your child at (609)-387-1117 between  

9AM-1PM, Mon.-Fri. 

Trunk or Treat  

 Saturday, October 20th @ line up starts 4PM 

Pick a theme and decorate your trunk, or your 

entire car. Come and pass out treats to kids and 

our community. A prize will be awarded to the best 

decorated car.  
Register your car at (609)-387-1117 between  

9AM-1PM, Mon-Fri.  

Adult Christian Movie Night 

Saturday, October 27th @6PM 

Come and see a Christian Movie with other 

members of our church, and bring a dish to 

share.  
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BEVERLY PRESS 

Review of òJesusó at the Sight and Sound Theater 

By:  Sue Hill 

 
 The current show at the Sight and Sound Theater is called ñJesusò.  This comes highly recommended by David Hill 
who sat mesmerized, on the edge of his seat, throughout the entire play. Bob and I enjoyed it too! 
 If you have never been to the Sight and Sound Theater this is the time to go! We have seen three different produc-
tions, Joseph, Jonah and the Whale and this latest production of Jesus.  We enjoyed them all, even when David leaped up 
out of his seat during Jonah with a leg cramp right when the whale was being carried down the aisle and nearly got his head 
clipped off by a fin.  We still get a chuckle out of that.  
 I did some checking, and the production of Jesus will continue through January 5th 2019.  It will return March 
9th through October 5th of 2019. The Miracle of Christmas Program will return November 2nd and run through December 
28th  of 2019. 
 
The Sight and sound Theatre is located at : 
                                                               300Hartman Bridge Rd 
                                                                (Ronks) Strasburg, Pa 17572 
                                                     Phone #: 800- 377- 1277 
Hope you enjoy!  

Invitation to the Womenõs Crafting Session 

By:  Sue Hill 

 
 If you have never come out to the Womenôs Crafting Session please consider coming out. 

 It is held twice a month on Wednesday from 11:30-1:00 in the Conference Room.  Septemberôs dates are the 
12th and 26th.  If you need information you can call Pat Kelly at (609) 871- 0147 or Sue Hill at (856) 764-0715. 
We genuinely have a great time and great conversations.  One of our latest topics was weddings as one of the ladies 
is now planning her wedding. This prompted memories of our owné A lot of fun and laughs! 

 Anyway bring your craft and come! If you want to learn something new like knitting perhaps or need help 
with something you are doing you may find help. I know I did with something I was knitting.  I was even inspired to 
get back to Needle Pointing which I havenôt done in years.  I definitely needed help with the directions!  

  

Please come out! 

Mission Study Update 

 
 During the last several months, the Mission Study Committee has been putting together a document to      
present to the Presbytery before we can start the search for a new pastor. 
 This document has to be all encompassing. It has to make someone want to come to our church and be a part 
of our lives. And so we have been working very hard to put all this information together. I think 

we are very close and we hope to have it ready to present to the Session in September. 
 Please continue to keep this committee in your prayers. I know that God has already chosen the person He 
has for Beverly. And I believe if we keep listening for Godôs voice, we will know when we meet the right person. 

 

Mission Committee: 

 

Pat Dougherty, Joe and Karen Reed, Don Arter, Jennifer and Sean Yacona 
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SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2018 

  As you may know the Prayer Chain has recently been updated. This ministry involves 22 individuals who form 3 lists or òchainsó. 

Each person is responsible for calling the person below them on the chain with the message,  then, of course praying.  I know the praying 

part is self explanatory but I confess that there have been times when I have made the calls to initiate the chain then gotten busy and my 

prayer time has been delayed till later perhaps the middle of the night when I have been woken up and reminded to do so!     

 The Prayer Chain is one of this church familyõs means of caring for one another.  Though I know we all pray for each other, 

when there are specific needs such as illnesses, hospitalizations, life changes such as job loss or a move, etc please let the Prayer Chain 

know.  

 Also, the Prayer Chain is an outreach to our community and friends.  We are often asked to pray for a friend, neighbor or co-

worker. Finally, all requests for pray are considered confidential.  I have never known of a time when information shared on the Prayer 

Chain has become common knowledge or gossip. 

 We would like the opportunity to òcover you in prayeró.  You can alert the Prayer Chain by calling me Sue Hill at 856-764 

0715.  

  

I found this a few years ago at the now closed Burlington Center Mall Ministry I have used it as a stepping stone for intercessory prayer off 

and on since that time.  I thought that others may like it too. 

  

As I Pray For Others 

  

As I pray for others on this beautiful day, 

There is so much I want to say. 

I pray for the depressed and lonelyé; 

And for those who are hungry and cry for food only, 

I prayé the sick, I wonõt neglecté, 

And those who are homeless, I wonõt forget. 

But one special prayer comes to mind, 

Itõs for Jesusé so humble and kindé 

I pray that every Soul on Earth, 

Will have a chance to know their worthé., 

And come to know Christ in their heart. 

For when this life we do departé., 

The only thing that mattered each day, 

Is our walk with our Savioré, 

Who leads the wayé 

So as I pray for each oneõs needé, 

For this special prayeréLordé 

Please intercedeé 

  

By: Sandra E. Hanna 

  

Thanks Sue Hill 

PRAYER CHAIN  
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BOOK RECCOMENDATION  

 òAlways Remember is a Contemporary Christian Fiction novel 

that blends the past and present of the main characters of the story 

through the storms of life - revealing how God is always with them.ó  

 -B&N Summary 

 

This book is the debut of author, Shannon Mills, who is loosely connected 

to our church. A member of our congregation recommended this book. 

She said that the plot was interesting.  

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  

 Operation Christmas Child is a charitable program run by SamaritanΩs 

Purse, that our church has been participating in for years. The program asks for 

donations in the form of school supplies, hygienic necessities and toys packed in 

shoe boxes  to send to children in need in more than 100 countries. SamaritanΩs 

Purse also collects a $9 per box for shipping and handling costs. The National 

drop off dates are from November 12th to November 19th, but the collection at 

our Church usually end before that.  

 The next few months are a good time to start thinking about what age 

and gender you would like to give to, and the Wow toys that you would like to include. For more information 

about what you can and cannot include in your shoebox present visit:  

www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmas-child/pack-a-shoe-box/.  
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w9b9²LbD  

¢I9 ±L{LhbΥ  

Kindom building for the 21st 
century 

ōȅ [ŜǎƭƛŜ {ŎŀƴƭƻƴΣ hǳǘƭƻƻƪ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜǊ 
 

4ÈÅ ςςσÎÄ 'ÅÎÅÒÁÌ !ÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÅÓÂÙÔÅÒÉÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ɉ5Ȣ3Ȣ!ȢɊ 

{ǘΦ [ƻǳƛǎΣ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛ ς WǳƴŜ мс-ноΣ нлму 
 

tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴǎ ǘƻƻƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ нлму DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘǎ ƳŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ 
ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ WǳǎǝŎŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ϷптΣнлл ƛƴ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ς ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƘŜ 
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ό¦Φ{Φ!Φύ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŀƛƭ 
ƻǳǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴŎŀǊŎŜǊŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳƛƴƻǊ ƻũŜƴǎŜǎ ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ŀũƻǊŘ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬƴŜǎ ƻǊ ƳŀƪŜ 
ōŀƛƭΦ  
 
ItΩs a άpassion for ministry and the love of Jesus that drives us out of the church and into the streets,έ J. Herbert Nelson, 

stated clerk of the PC(USA), said during a midweek rally. 

This was a General Assembly that felt viscerally linked to the news of the day: climate change, immigrant parents being 

separated from their children at the borders, gun violence.  

Over and over, this question came up: Iƻǿ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀŎǝƻƴΚ 

Floretta Barbee-Watkins, pastor of The Avenue Presbyterian Church in Charlotte, North Carolina, preached that itΩs easy 

to get discouraged, but Jesus, faith and love move people forward even when they are weary. The PC(USA) has άmade some 

bad biscuits,έ Barbee Watkins said, but confession and a willingness to άdeal with the urgent needs of our siblings and the 

churchέ propel Christians to action. She challenged: άBeloved, rise up, letΩs make some new biscuits.έ 

/ƭƛƳŀǘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ The assembly voted 332-178 to continue corporate engagement with oil and natural gas companies, work-

ing through the denominationΩs Mission Responsibility Through Investment Committee, rather than to divest the PC(USA)Ωs 

holdings in fossil fuel companies. This was one of the hardest-fought issues at the assembly, with 40 presbyteries supporting 

an overture for fossil fuel divestment, saying the church has waited long enough to act to protect the earth, and with others 

contending itΩs better to stay at the table and use the investments as leverage to push for industry changes.  

CŀƳƛƭȅ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴΦ The assembly voted 484-34 to approve a resolution calling for an immediate end to the governmentΩs 

policy of separating parents from children as migrants attempt to  cross the U.S.-Mexico border. It calls for federal authorities 

to promptly reunite parents and children who have been separated, and to place families άunder the care of the   

community,έ rather than in detention.  
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tŜǊ ŎŀǇƛǘŀΦ The assembly approved a General Assembly per capita rate of $8.95 per member 

for 2019 and $8.95 for 2020 – up from $7.73 per member in 2018. That was a source of constant 

tension during this assembly: How to meet urgent ministry needs, from drug addiction to mental 

health to ministry with small churches, while not raising per capita so high it raises resistance from 

mid councils and congregations? 

¢ƘŜ ²ŀȅ CƻǊǿŀǊŘΦ The assembly approved a report from the Way Forward Commission, which the 2016 General         

Assembly created to consider changes needed at the top levels of the denomination. The action will mean a new, more 

equitable governance structure for the PC(USA), A Corporation (a secular corporation used to conduct church business). 

Also part of that proposal: a financial sustainability study and a commitment to translate PC(USA) resources into          

languages other than English. 

[ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ Taking four ballots to do so, the assembly elected as its co-moderators Vilmarie Cintrón-Olivieri and Cindy 

Kohlmann, an educator and a mid council leader, a ruling elder and a minister, two άaudacious, spirited, bold,              

unapologetic women,έ as Cintrón-Olivieri put it. She is a native of Puerto Rico, for whom Spanish is her first language.  

wŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŜǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΦ From preaching to marching to overtures, the need to confront structural racism and systemic 

inequality echoed through this gathering. As a sign of that commitment, the assembly voted 352-160 to begin the long 

process of adding Martin Luther King Jr.Ωs άLetter from Birmingham Jailέ to the PC(USA)Ωs Book of Confessions. 

²ƻǊƭŘ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΦ The assembly spoke to concerns around the world — including in Yemen, Korea, South Sudan and 

Nicaragua. One tangible example: The assembly agreed to make the PC(USA) a partner with a Salvadoran church    

working to reduce gang-related   violence in Honduras, Guatemala and El Salvador — violence thatΩs causing people to 

flee for their safety. 

ІaŜ¢ƻƻΦ The assembly voted 474-19 to have the PC(USA) confess its failure to listen to survivors of pastoral sexual 

misconduct; to report annually the number of sexual misconduct charges brought in the denomination; and to set up 

a task force of survivors of sexual abuse.  

{ƻŎƛŀƭ ƧǳǎǝŎŜΦ This assembly felt pulled to public advocacy. It called for a moratorium on imposing the death      

penalty. It asked Presbyterians to pray for a movement of the Spirit to end gun violence. It voted to affirm the  

dignity and humanity of people of all sexual orientations. Time and again, the assembly acted to tell the world, 

άThis is what Presbyterians stand for.έ  

Visit ǇǊŜǎ-ƻǳǘƭƻƻƪΦƻǊƎ for more.  
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